Minutes of Scalford Parish Council Meeting 

held on Wednesday 11th April 2018 
at 7.30 pm in Scalford Primary School
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Present: Cllrs, Elizabeth Bryan, Brian Dodd, Andrew Thorn, Robert Ingles,    

                        Margaret Wright
Apologies: Cllr T Spencer
In Attendance: 
Members of the Public: 2
Public Participation:

18/614
Declarations of Disclosable and Pecuniary Interests:

None
18/615
To approve and sign the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held in Scalford  Primary School on 14th March 2018:
It was unanimously agreed that the Minutes from the Meeting on the 14th March 2018 were a true record and the Minutes were signed by the Chairman.

18/616
Ongoing Matters:
Traffic Census: Awaiting analysis by Highways Dept staff has been promised soon
Parking New Street: Mr H Rai has left MBC and not yet been replaced, Clerk met with Mrs L Armstrong who is covering the work until replacement is appointed. Confirmation that monies had been put aside for project but no consultation with resident or Highways Dept had yet taken place. It was indicated that little progress would be made in near future.
Neighbourhood Plan: Cllr Ingles confirmed a meeting had been arranged for the 25th April in the Methodist Chapel rooms
Telephone Box; Cllr Thorn confirmed the door had been opened but due to wet weather had now expanded again and couldn’t be opened. Arrangements would be made when better weather arrived to adjust the door to avoid sticking.
Road Drains: Clerk confirmed Highways would carry out clearing the drains within the next 28 days.
Allotment for School: Cllr Bryan had discussed the matter with the Head Teacher who was receptive to the idea but there were reservations about whether the project would be supported in the long term. The school could not put teacher resources towards the project because of cost it would there fall on the allotment volunteers to run the sessions. It was therefore felt that more discussion by interested parties was required.
18/617
Planning:

New: 

18/00340/GDOAGR – General purpose agricultural barn – Field Nos 5331,3546,3361Melton Road, Scalford

18/00345/TCA – Fell 1 Silver Birch – 42 King Street, Scalford

Granted:
18/00157/TCA – Fell 1 Cherry Tree and replace – 19 King Street, Scalford,

18/00008/FUL – Proposed one and half storey 4 bed house and garage adj to 7 New 

Street – Horsepool Cottage, 7 New Street, Scalford, LE14 4DP
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18/618
Receipts and Payments March 2018:
Receipts:

                                   Donation Lighting Church at Xmas
£   20.00

                                    Melton Memorials

£   35.00

                                    Co-op Funerals

£  100.00

                                    HSBC

£      1.05 

 Payments:
 

           

BP
Eon



£    86.46




BP
C J Hill



£  359.95




BP       HMR&C


£  270.00




BP
LRALC


£    80.00

 


101346 Petty Cash


£    27.44

The bank reconciliation of £7369.44 was unanimously accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
16/619
Annual Governance Statement:
The Annual Governance Statement was presented by the Clerk and Councillors confirmed yes to questions 1 to 8, item 9 was not applicable

18/620
Accounting Statement :2017/18






The Annual Accounting Statement was discussed and unanimously agreed as a true record of the Councils financial position, the accounting statement was signed by the Chairman Cllr E Bryan.
18/621
Transfer of Land Registry document on sale of Land South Street:

The Land Registry document relating to the sale of land on South Street was signed by Cllrs Bryan & Dodd.
18/622
The Washdyke

It was suggested by Cllr Dodd that this area could be turned into a community amenity as it already had a public footpath across it, it was agreed Cllrs would visit the site before the next meeting. Further discussions would then take place.

18/623

Clerks Annual Review:

Cllr Dodd agreed to meet with the Clerk to carry out the review.

16/624

Individual Email addresses:
The Clerk advised that under the new Data Protection regulations coming into effect on the 25th May it was recommended that Cllrs separated their Parish Council emails from their personal emails. This was to protect Cllrs personal information from investigation in the event of their Parish Council activities coming under scrutiny. After discussion the consensus was that Cllrs did not want to take this course of action at the current time. Defer for 6 months
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18/625
Matters arising from Emails circulated and other matters:
The matter of the cost of renting the School Room was raised as cheaper options were available, the only reason for remaining was the use of the overhead projector, Cllr Ingles said this could be overcome at another venue and agreed to demonstrate at the next meeting.
The matter of a donation to the Village News magazine to help with printing costs was raised, put on next months agenda.

It was felt an additional dog bin was required Clerk to research cost.

The proposed street party was discussed.

The question of the Council liabilities for the Churchyard was raised as repairs were needed to the wall and clock. Cllr Thorn to obtain price from C & C Plants for repairs to the wall.

The matter of overgrown paths mainly at the entrance to the village was raised, Clerk advised this was a summer time job carried out by Highways, Clerk to request Highways to carry out the work as soon as possible
18/626
Items for Next Month’s Agenda:
Neighbourhood Plan
Traffic Census

Parking New Street

Allotment for School

Donation Village News
Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 9th May 2018 at 7.30pm in Scalford Primary School
The meeting closed at 8.55 pm
Signed:  ______________________ 

Chairman Scalford Parish Council
Date:    ______________________
